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Chapter 3395 

Qi Peijia looked at David who suddenly disappeared and then suddenly 
appeared, and he was a little sluggish! 

A young monk who is at the first level of the Tribulation Realm can actually 
use space spells twice in a row? 

This is a bit outrageous! 

You must know that the relatively abnormal existence of space magic 
consumes a huge amount of money. How can David, a first-level monk in the 
Tribulation Realm, use it continuously? 

Qi Peijia couldn’t figure it out, but his feet didn’t stop, but he chased David in a 
few leaps and bounds! 

When David saw this, he ran away, and then hoped that the spirit beast egg 
would make the clock move! But 

Qi Peijia was already chasing behind him, and he didn’t see any reaction from 
the spirit beast egg. Now David was a little panicked! 

“Brother, are you trying to activate it once?” 

David stared at the spirit beast egg and shouted in his heart! 

I don’t know if David’s inner cry was received by the spirit beast egg, or if the 
spirit beast egg sensed David’s danger, the lines on the spirit beast egg 
flashed with light again! 

David was overjoyed and quickly looked at the clock, but this time, the clock 
didn’t move at all and showed no sign of starting! 

“Holy shit, what’s going on?” 

David was stunned and a little at a loss! 



Behind him, Qi Peijia’s terrifying aura was already in front of him. 

Seeing that there was no response from the clock, David could only draw out 
his dragon-slaying sword and prepare to fight to the death with Qi Peijia. 

But just as David used the Dragon-Slaying Sword, he suddenly heard a roar! 

Then the ground began to tremble, and smoke and dust billowed from the sky! 

David and Qi Peijia were both stunned, and then looked into the distance! 

Hundreds of monsters were seen, making terrifying roars and coming on the 
billowing smoke. This shocked both David and Qi Peijia! 

The herd of beasts quickly rushed in front of them. Qi Peijia retreated quickly, 
but David could not retreat. If heHe retreated directly in front of Qi Peijia! 

“Fight…” David held the dragon-slaying sword and activated his indestructible 
golden body, intending to fight his way out of the herd of beasts! 

Dealing with these beasts is better than dealing with that armor! 

But just when David was about to fight his way out, the beasts came to David 
and actively avoided it, then rushed towards Qi Peijia! 

David was stunned, looking at the swarming beasts around him, but none of 
them attacked him! 

Soon, David looked at the spirit beast egg and found that the spirit beast egg 
was still glowing and swaying slightly, as if following David to claim credit! 

Obviously, these beasts were attracted by this spirit beast egg, and the 
reason why these monster beasts did not attack David was also because of 
this spirit beast egg! 

“Damn, it’s really a treasure…” David looked at the spirit beast egg and liked it 
very much! 

It’s still an egg now, it’s so awesome, if it hatches, what’s the point? 

David is now beginning to fantasize about riding a strange beast from heaven 
and earth, traveling through the world of heaven and man. Who dares to 
provoke him then? 



Boom… 

A sudden loud noise pulled David back from his fantasy! 

Qi Peijia could only see the aura surging all over his body. After shouting 
loudly, the black aura swept in from the void, and many monsters were killed 
in an instant! 

Qi Peijia was angry. It was clear that David was stronger than him, but these 
monsters bypassed David and attacked him. Could it be that he was easy to 
bully? 

Seeing Qi Peijia’s angry and killing look, David didn’t dare to stay, so he used 
the Wind Step and fled quickly! 

Upon seeing this, Qi Peijia wanted to catch up, but the countless monsters 
were still charging towards him, so Qi Peijia could only roar furiously! 

David didn’t care about him anymore and ran away with all his strength! 

I don’t know how long it took, but David could no longer feel Qi Peijia’s breath, 
even with his spiritual consciousness, he couldn’t detect it, and then he 
breathed a sigh of relief! 
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As for Qi Peijia, he looked like a bloody man, and under his feet were 
countless corpses of monsters! 

Liu Xueyi arrived late. Looking at the scene in front of him, he could only 
swallow his saliva and dare not say a word! 

At this time, Qi Peijia had just fought against the beasts, attracting many 
monks, many of whom were demonic cultivators! 

But when those human monks saw the demonic energy rising from Qi Peijia’s 
body and looked at the corpses of monsters on the ground, they all left in 
despair! 



If this guy goes crazy and kills all the human monks like them, there will be 
trouble! 

However, those demon monks were all excited. There were so many 
monsters and a lot of beast pills! 

And these monster beasts have been growing in the battlefield of gods and 
demons, and the beast pills are much better than those in the outside world! 

These demon monks were frantically picking up beast pills. Qi Peijia seemed 
not to notice them and didn’t care about the beast pills! 

He had killed all these monsters, but Qi Peijia didn’t want these beast pills! 

When Liu Xueyi saw this, he also hurriedly picked it up! 

Qi Peijia stared blankly into the distance, and an eye suddenly appeared 
above his eyebrows. He activated the Tianming Eye again, the whole world 
became dim, and the direction of David’s escape was clearly visible to Qi 
Peijia! 

Soon, the eyes on Qi Peijia’s forehead slowly disappeared, his eyes 
condensed slightly, and he said with murderous intent, “In this battlefield of 
gods and demons, you can’t even think of taking out the palm of my hand…” 
After Qi Peijia finished speaking, he moved towards the direction where 

David fled. And go! 

Seeing this, many demon cultivators followed him one after another. They 
planned to follow Qi Peijia and pick up some treasures! 

There is no order in the battlefield of gods and demons, so these demon 
cultivators must unite together, otherwise they will be easily killed by 
cultivators from other ethnic groups! 

The same goes for the human race and the orc race. They all look for 
companions, otherwise they will easily be massacred if they fight alone! 

David is sitting on a boulder to restI didn’t expect Qi Peijia to catch up! 

But while David was resting, he suddenly felt someone approaching and 
instantly became vigilant! 



But when the people came closer, David felt relieved. It turned out that these 
people were all from the Ning family, and Ning Caichen was among them! 

Seeing David, Ning Caichen was slightly excited and said, “Mr. Chen, I didn’t 
expect to meet you. I heard that you got the VIP token and entered early. I 
wonder if you have gained anything?” David shook his head, “Nothing 

. , This battlefield of gods and demons does not seem to be as easy as 
imagined, and the battlefield of gods and demons is huge, so it is not easy to 
find treasures…” “Did 

you gain anything?” David asked. 

“We just found some fairy grass, killed some monsters, and got some beast 
elixirs. There are no special treasures.” “I wonder if 

Mr. Chen has company? If not, we can go together, here In the battlefield of 
gods and demons, all rules do not exist, and it is very dangerous for a person 
to fight alone.” 

Ning Caichen enthusiastically invited David to join him! 

“No, I’m used to being alone. If we go together, you might not get anything…” 

David declined Ning Caichen’s kindness! 

“Mr. Chen, if we go together, we can…” 

Ning Caichen wanted to win over David. After all, David had entered the 
battlefield of gods and demons for three days first, so he must know more 
than them! 

“Caichen, since I don’t want to, don’t force me…” 

Ning Zhi spoke at this time! 

Ning Caichen quickly lowered his head and said, “I understand, ancestor…” 

David glanced at Ning Zhi, and then explained, “To be honest, I have offended 
many people in this battlefield of gods and demons. If I partner with you, I will 
definitely Will be implicated.” 



As David spoke, a ray of consciousness inadvertently headed towards Ning 
Zhi! 

 


